AGENDA ITEM 0)E.

THE TOWN OF SEVEN DEVILS
PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE
MINUTES - REGULAR SESSION
JUNE 15, 2023

The Town of Seven Devils Parks and Recreation Committee met at 9:00 AM in Town Hall on June 15,
2023.

Chairman Bob Bridges called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM. Members present were Freddie
Blonshine, Faye Brock, Ed Beck, Marino Fernandez, Joe Alfonso, Rebecca Ryan, Kay Lambert and Bob
Bridges. Jewel McKinney, Parks and Recreation Director, also attended. Mark Williams was absent.

Faye Brock moved to approve the Agenda, and Rebecca Ryan seconded. The motion was approved.

Marino Fernandez moved to approve the minutes of the May 11, 2023 meeting and Ed Beck seconded.
The motion was approved.

OLD BUSINESS

A. The Park at Seven Devils Update - Jewel McKinney reported that the PARTF Grant has been
submitted. The Consultant visited the site on Tuesday, June 13 and stated that we have submitted a
strong application. Results will be announced on August 11.

B. Trash Can Update - Jewel McKinney announced that we have four custom-made trash cans. Two will
be in the Park at Seven Devils, one in Black Bear Park and one in Otter Falls.

C. Summer 2023 Update - Jewel McKinney presented attendance numbers for the summer to date. She
will have a comparison with last summer's attendance at the next meeting. There will be a Taco
Truck at the first concert. Jewel will be promoting Tai Chi which is starting in July. It was suggested
that the Town maintain an Instagram account to help publicize events. Jewel also thanked the
volunteers who helped packing gift bags.

D. Volunteer Opportunities - Jewel needs one judge for the Bear Decorating Contest. Trash pickup has
been light, so there isn't a need for a formal volunteer effort yet,

NEW BUSINESS
A. New ldeas - Joe Alfonso suggested selling Seven Devils t-shirts. This idea was unanimously

approved. Joe will investigate a good guality t-shirt with the town logo on it. Joe also suggested a car
show.

MEMBER COMMENTS

» The town webcam has been broken. It has been a long process to repair it, but the Town is ready to
update.

* There will be a webcam atop Town Hall coming socn.

* The goal for the new website is October 1.

¢ A new Fire Risk sign has been added outside of Town Hall.

¢ Jewel plans to add more off-season events as there are more year-round residents.

¢ The Committee expressed thanks for equipment repair in the Gym

« Thanks to the TDA for the new hoop at the Fire Station.

¢ Jewel is investigating having the crack in the Tennis/Pickie ball court repaired under warranty.

* The door into the Gym needs repair,

* Kay Lambert reported that the Foosball and Ping Pong tables are being used in the Community Center.

Faye Brock moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:43, and Kay Lambert seconded. The meeting was
adjourned.

Submitted by:
Freddie Blonshine
Parks and Recreation Committee Secretary



